PHYSICAL SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING May 21, 2018

Chairman Hill called the meeting to order at 7:47 p.m. in the 2nd floor Common Council Chambers of City Hall.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Councilor Hill, Councilor Wilmott, Councilor DeMassi, and Councilor Gosek.

OTHERS PRESENT: Councilor Corradino; Councilor Tesoriero; Councilor McBrearty; William Barlow, Mayor; Nancy Sterio, Personnel Director; Kevin Caraccioli, City Attorney; Deborah Coad, City Chamberlain; and Tom Reynolds, Assistant City Attorney.

MEDIA PRESENT: Steve Yablonski, Oswego Daily News; Matthew Ritz, Palladium Times.

A motion to approve the minutes of May 7, 2018 was made by Councilor Gosek and seconded by Councilor Wilmott; minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.

I. OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.

II. <u>NEW BUSINESS:</u>

Authorization:

1. The Engineering Department received a request from William and Laurie O'Brien, owners of "The Red Sun Fire Roasting Company", located at 207 West First Street and "Port City Café and Bakery", located at 209 West First Street in the Third Ward, request a change to a Resolution #253, dated June 28, 2010, from a temporary decorative fence to a semi-permanent fence, seasonal from May through October. Laurie O'Brien said they are looking to upgrade and do something nicer. She said they only get 6' in front of the building and in order to put a table and chairs they need the 6' so the fence can only be very thin so it is easy to topple over. She said they are looking to use something made of a sturdier material. Councilor Gosek said he loves to see the outside seating and he is 100% in support.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor DeMassi made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting approval for a change to a Resolution #253, dated June 28, 2010, from a temporary decorative fence to a semi-permanent fence, seasonal from May through October. Councilor Wilmott seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

2. The Engineering Department received a request from Mr. & Mrs. Briglin, owners of a single-family dwelling at 43 East Eight Street located in the Second Ward, for proposed use of public space to remove existing and replace with new ten foot by eighteen (10'x18') one (1) car parking area and new ten foot by twelve foot (10'x12") apron between the curb and sidewalk, fronting East Eighth Street. Councilor DeMassi said she is in support and it will be a nice improvement.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor Gosek made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting Mr. & Mrs. Briglin, owners of a single-family dwelling at 43 East Eight Street located in the Second Ward, use of public space to remove existing and replace with new ten foot by eighteen (10'x18') one (1) car parking area and new ten foot by twelve foot (10'x12") apron between the curb and sidewalk, fronting East Eighth Street. Councilor DeMassi seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

3. The Engineering Department received a request from Anthony Pauldine, contract purchaser of a two-family dwelling at 80 West Cayuga Street located in the Third Ward, for proposed use of public space thirteen foot by thirty-three foot (13'x33') to install a new paved one (1) car parking area between the curb and sidewalk. Anthony Pauldine said the house is 30' wide and the lot is 33' wide. He said for 30 years the owner and her tenants have parked on the grass in the winter between the sidewalk and the curb. He said because he is purchasing it he wanted to do it the right way and get permission to have proper parking. Councilor Hill said they are all aware of the work Anthony Pauldine does. He said this will allow him to make the property more marketable to better tenants. He said this was a plan put together by the city engineer's office at a previous time and never moved forward.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor Gosek made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting Anthony Pauldine, contract purchaser of a two-family dwelling at 80 West Cayuga Street located in the Third Ward, use of public space thirteen foot by thirty-three foot (13'x33') to install a new paved one (1) car parking area between the curb and sidewalk. Councilor DeMassi seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

4. The Special Events Committee received a request from Stephen Defren, Oswego High School Band Teacher, for use of Veterans' Stage for a concert on June 13, 2018 from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. Councilor Hill said the Special Events Committee and Commissioner Kells have no concerns.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor DeMassi made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting Stephen Defren, Oswego High School Band Teacher, use of Veterans' Stage for a concert on June 13, 2018 from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. Councilor Wilmott seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

5. The Special Events Committee received a request from Victory Transformation, Inc., regarding the Prayer for the Prodigals event to be held on Saturday, July 14, 2018 from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. The event is requesting the use of public space at Riverwalk West, Veterans Stage, 14 picnic tables and additional trash containers. Councilor Hill said this is a recurring event. He said the only concern in the past was noise because of weddings taking place across the river but there are no weddings on that Saturday.

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor DeMassi made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting Victory Transformation, Inc. use of public space at Riverwalk West, Veterans Stage, 14 picnic tables and additional trash containers, for the Prayer for the Prodigals event to be held on Saturday, July 14, 2018 from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. Councilor Gosek seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

6. The Special Events Committee has received a request from Kelly Weitz, representative of the Eclectic Arts and Sciences Homeschooling Association, for permission to host the Triathlon Just for Kids event to be held August 5, 2018. Councilor Hill said this is a recurring event.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor DeMassi made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting Kelly Weitz, representative of the Eclectic Arts and Sciences Homeschooling Association, permission to host the Triathlon Just for Kids event to be held August 5, 2018. Councilor Gosek seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

7. The Special Events Committee has received a request from The Oswego Pride Committee regarding the Oswego Pride Parade and Festival for September 15, 2018 from 11:00 am to 5:00 pm. The event is requesting use of Public Space at the Veterans Stage, Oswego Riverwalk West, road closures and a waiver from the noise ordinance and vendor fees applicable. Councilor Hill said this is a recurring event.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor DeMassi made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council granting use of Public Space at the Veterans Stage, Oswego Riverwalk West, road closures and a waiver from the noise ordinance and vendor fees applicable for the Oswego Pride Parade and Festival for September 15, 2018 from 11:00 am to 5:00 pm. Councilor Wilmott seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:58 p.m. by Councilor Gosek. A second was made by Councilor DeMassi, and was unanimously approved.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary M. Annal Recording Secretary